
Statement of Accounts 2023/24 

External Audit of Accounts Year Ended 31 March 2024 

 
Publication of the Cumbria Commissioner Fire and Rescue Authority Statement of 
Accounts and Audit Opinion 

The Accounts and Audit Regulations 2015 – Regulation 16(1), as amended by the Accounts 
and Audit (Coronavirus) (Amendment) Regulations 2022, The Accounts and Audit 
Regulations (Amendment) 2024 

 
The External Audit opinion was issued on 27 February 2025, by Grant Thornton, however the 
final audit certificate and therefore formal conclusion of the audit cannot be issued until they 
have completed the work necessary in relation to consolidation returns, including Whole of 
Government Accounts (WGA), and the National Audit Office has concluded their work in 
respect of WGA for the year to 31 March 2024. 

Once the External audit is confirmed as being concluded and the Audit certificate is issued the 
Notice of conclusion of the audit will be added to the website alongside the audit certificate.  

 

Date: 27 February 2025  

 

Steven Tickner, Chief Finance Officer (S.151) 
Cumbria Commissioner Fire and Rescue Authority 
Carleton Hall, Penrith, CA10 2FA 
Telephone: 01768 812612 
Email: finance@cumbriafire.gov.uk  

 


